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Lhnhwbnmp hnkihpakph Upgnjp — Quiz Night
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Our school’s annual social event that
always creates a fun competitive
atmosphere, took place on February 9th
at Twyford Secondary School. The event
was accompanied by delicious food and
great company. The Parents’ Committee
presented an array of scrumptious dishes
and made sure that everyone was catered
for. The questions were prepared by Mr
Hratch Tokatlian and the quiz was led by
Mrs Ani King-Underwood. A special thank
you goes to all involved in organising our
popular Quiz Night.
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On 20th January, 15th February and 17th
March, a series of teacher training sessions
took place during which Mrs. R. Tatulian

introduced several traditional and
contemporary methods of lesson planning
and teaching.

She introduced in detail the different
phases of the modern education system,
covering whole teaching processes:

e Warm up/Brainstorming

e Introduction/Presentation/ Practice

e Evaluation

She presented various methods that
teachers can apply during the different
phases.

She demonstrated few lessons as examples,
using these methods.

Teachers participated with great interest.
The training sessions will continue...
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As per tradition, on the 17t February
2019, the Feast of Vartanantz was
commemorated at school as the Battle of
Avarayr is noted for being one of the
most significant battles in the Armenian
History. The headteacher welcomed the
parents and then, Mrs Nayiri Stepan
Sarkissian spoke about the historic
significance of the Battle of Avarayr in
451 A.D. Then pupils of all ages sang

4 and recited poems to glorify our national

hero and this sacred battle.

By presenting the tableau of the "Battle
of Avarayr', we were unconsciously
transported to the Avarayr field and as if
we were helping the soldiers to reach
our moral and spiritual victory.

The children realise very well that
Vardan embodies the Armenian nation
and the image of thousands of noble
and courageous generals and soldiers of
our Homeland.
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On March 22nd, following the Vigil Service at St Sarkis Church, a Lenten dinner was presented to all
who came to the Gulbenkian Hall. The Lenten food was prepared and presented by teachers of K Tahta
Armenian Community Sunday School. Special thanks go to those teachers who prepared all the
traditional tasty food and made the evening such a pleasant and successful event.

o)
K Tahta Armenian “&U Sunday School
Presents a Lenten Dinner
MENU
Vospov Keofte
Iman Bayildi
Bulghour Pllaff with Mushrooms
Stuffed vine Lleaves
Hunomus
Salad
Fruit

water, Juice, Tea, Coffee

Joln us on Friday 22 March at 730
At Gulberkian Hall

St Sarkis Chuarth Mrad CArions Kensington, London, W2 6TP
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On March 30t and April 7t the final exams for the
leavers took place at school.
Western and Eastern Armenian classes took the
exams seriously and participated in the reading
comprehension, written and oral exams prepared
by Mrs Silva Shamassian who also invigilated the
exams with Dr Karnik Tarverdi and Mrs Ruzanna
Tatulian. Results will follow.

Pupils from the
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On April 7th, K Tahta Community Sunday
School celebrated Mother’s Day with a
special morning assembly where the pupils
recited heartfelt poems for their mothers.
The same day being the last of the term,
Easter was celebrated in advance. The
Parents’ Committee had prepared tasty food
and lovely Easter cakes. There was also a
prize draw for all the mothers present and
the lucky winners received nice gifts.
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‘ ‘ ‘ BECOME A VOLUNTEER - MAKE A DIFFERENCE

Dear Parents

K Tahta Armenian School’s Parents’ Committee plays a pivotal role in the successful
running of our school. Our dedicated committee works tirelessly for the benefit of our
children and to support the school by raising vital funds. In addition to running the
school cafeteria every Sunday and ensuring all children and adults at school are catered
for with tasty and nutritious food, the Parents’ Committee also plans and organises
several social events involving families and friends of the school as well as the wider
Armenian community.

To ensure the success of these social events like our popular Quiz Night and Summer
BBQ as well as the weekly running of the cafeteria, the committee is in need of more
volunteers who would lend a helping hand and give a little of their time whenever they
are able to. We appreciate that people are busy and have different priorities but being
involved in the school’s events can be rewarding and fun, while at the same time raising
vital funds for our children and the school.

Getting involved is a great way to show your children that you take an interest in their
education. It also sends a positive message that you consider school a worthwhile cause.
Parent volunteers offer a huge resource and support base for the school community. They
also demonstrate to their children the importance of participating in the larger
community. As your child is a member of K Tahta Armenian Community Sunday School,
you are automatically a member of our community...your support counts! Offering just a
little of your time to help the Parents’ Committee is invaluable. If everyone could spare a
few hours a term to help, just think what we could achieve! Therefore we would like to see
as many mums and dads as possible being involved and willing to help in a variety of
ways - from designing a flyer, cleaning up after an event, making tea and coffee, baking
cakes, helping out on a stall...so many ways. This could be on a one off occasion or on a
regular basis.

We have setup a Doodle page so that you can choose a day that suits you. Please see link
below. We would appreciate if you could sign up and we will then contact you with further
information. https://doodle.com/poll/awhewk6a9vcy9nc4

Thank you to all those who have and continue to support the school and we ask from all
of you to please volunteer and lend a helping hand anyway and anytime you can.

Sincerely

K Tahta Armenian Community Sunday School’s Governors

Your Children
Will Be Proud -
of |



https://doodle.com/poll/awhewk6a9vcy9nc4

ko 9 “hypngh Opwugnjg
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Unwghtt Gnwdubtwl 9 Ukwwn. 2018 — 16 Fhljwn. 2018
Term I 9 September 2018 — 16 December 2018

9 Utyubuptp | 4Epudnin
9 September | Back to school

13 Znlubtdphp | 40 wlkwlht tnthpniws hwinhuniphi
13 October | 40" Anniversary Celebration

21 Znlunbkdpkp | Uowlnjph Op - Pupguubswg Sol
21 October | Culture Day

28 Znlubdptp | Updwlnipy
28 October | Half-Term Break

25 ‘Unjtidpkp | Otinquljwb Cunhwinip dnnny
25 November | Parents’ Meeting

2 YEYunbdpkp | ‘Unp Swpniwg Zwbnku
2 December | New Year’s Celebration

Enypnpny Gpwdubwly 13 8niuiniwp 2019 - 7 April 2019
Term II 13 January 2019 — 7 April 2019

9 Otwnpniwp | Cunhwinip @hwnbkjhpukpnt Upgnid
9 February | Quiz Night

17 Otwnpnmiup | dwppubwig Sou
17 February | St Vartan’s Day

24 Otwnpniwp | Updwlnipn
24 February | Half-Term Break

31 Uwpu | Uwyptpnt Op
31 March | Mothers’ Day

7 Uwyph) | Quuaniwygy Zwunku
7 April | Easter Celebration

Bppnpn Enudutwly 5 Uwghu 2019 -7 8nhu 2019
Term II1 5 May 2019 — 7 July 2019

19 Uwghu | Upwkpnnuljut ghntjhputpnt dpgnid
19 May | Quiz for students

26 Uwjhu | Umupqulijut Op
26 May | Sports’ Day

23 8niuhu | Twownwhwunku
23 June | School BBQ

7 8ni1hu | Udwytpeh Zwunktu
7 July | End of Year Assembly

Indpwgppllp Shy Unbyjjw Gupylpgh,
Shl (tniquibli Pupny bwil, Shihl Ubnty FEnudbwihb

Tnphppunnn: ' Shl (miquibhw Pupnyykwb
Ubqrkpth k1 Fownpnid ' Shly Lkl Qpupfumbdbwb




